Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 199th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 8th September 2014
Meeting Started 7.30pm
Present: Derek Crook (DC), Simon Thomasson (ST), Rob MacManaway (RMcM), Sandy Brunton (SB), Chris Baker (CB), Andrew Robertson (AR), Maureen Dehany (MD) and Babs Whyte (BW)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF), Vanessa MacLean (VML), Laura Percy (LP), Alexa Kershaw (AK) & Eleanor Mitchell (EM)
Members in Attendance: Carolyne Charrington (CC)
Apologies: Neal Goldsmith (NG)
9. Any other Business
9.1 MESS Funds Distribution
2. Approve Minutes of 11th August 2014
· Proposed by RMcM & Seconded by CB
2.1 Review actions 
· All outstanding actions have been included on the Agenda.
2.2 Matters arising from Previous Minutes – all to carry forward
· Neal still to complete Vanessa’s appraisal notes for the personnel file. Action NG
· HR Audit carried forward to the next Board Meeting. Action NG
· State Aid reviews on all grants carried forward to the next Board Meeting. Action MF
· Moray agreed to finalise the balance scorecard & incorporate into the Directors Pack. Action MF
· Meet the Team updates for newsletter carried forward to the next Meeting. Action VML & LP
· No update from Babs regarding Staff reviews carried forward to the next Meeting. Action BW
3. Declarations of Interest 
· Moray informed the Board that he has recently had a Green Deal Assessment carried out on his house by Anne-Clare and had paid the full invoice cost.
· Sandy advised that he is now a Director of the new Trading subsidiary DTA Ltd set up by DTAS.
· Chris Baker and Derek Crook advised that they are now directors of Green Energy Mull.
4. Finance Update
4.1 Finance Report & Audit Meeting Oban
· Vanessa circulated a set of Management Accounts for the period ending August 2014 noting the following:
· A confirmed quote has now been received for the IT Contract now that our 3 year advance contract has ceased.  This has made a difference of circa £2.9k per annum.
· Next month the Budgets will be reviewed going forward into the second half of the Financial Year.
· Sandy, Rob, Moray & Vanessa confirmed that they would be attending the Audit Meeting in Oban in the morning.

· Moray thanked those for their comments on the Trustee’s Report & confirmed that he would submit it to the Auditors to insert into this year’s Annual Accounts.

4.2 Membership Numbers
· New members for this month
· Anne-Clare Landolt - Croig
· Charles Pease – Pennyghael
· Vanessa circulated the Lapsed List of Members prior to the meeting and Moray asked the Board if anyone would like to take the list forward to contact lapsed members.
· Babs advised that she could no longer commit to the Ulva Ferry LDO Meetings but would like to work alongside Vanessa and Laura with the Membership.

· Babs and Vanessa scheduled a meeting for Tuesday 16th September to progress the way forward with the Membership. Action BW & VML
5. Personnel
5.1 New Director 
· The Board welcomed Carolyne Charrington as a new Board Member.
Alexa, Eleanor, Vanessa & Laura left the room during the confidential discussion on staff salary

5.2 Confidential discussion on Staff Salary
· This Agenda item was a closed discussion attended by Board Members only.
5.3 Staff Reviews

· Moray advised that both Jan Dunlop’s and Rachel French’s reviews are now complete and thanked Maureen for her input.

5.4 Pension Provision 
· A brief update was given from the DTAS Conference.

· Moray expressed his concerns about time moving closer to our staging date and still we have no confirmed actions taken. Action MF to contact DTAS
6. Special Items
6.1 Approval of Purchase order for conveyancing for housing plot
· Proposed by CB and seconded by DC
6.2 Broadband Contract for An Roth
· Moray confirmed that Managed Communications had submitted a quote to continue to supply our Broadband and IT at An Roth for the next 6 months.
· Further quotes have been sought.  It was agreed to continue with the current supplier at the proposed quote.

· Proposed by RMcM & Seconded by AR

6.3   MICT Registration as a private landlord
· Moray sought the Board’s approval to register as a private landlord. MICT would be on a public register of landlords.
· Proposed BW and Seconded MD  
6.4 Social accounting and audit
· Social accounting is a methodology that people use to measure or analyse social activities and document their impact.
· It could be used as a tool to justify projects and their benefit to the community.
· The Board agreed that it would be resource intensive and questioned as to whether it would help for future funding bids?
· There isn’t any single accepted method so Moray agreed to contact Wendy Reid at DTAS to determine if it had been done before and if so what the best method was.

· It was agreed to add it to the next agenda after speaking with Wendy. Action MF
6.5 Raising the profile of MICT in Tobermory & around the Island
· It was agreed that MICT needs to increase its public profile in Tobermory and around the Island in general to make people more aware of who we are and what we do.
· The following suggestions were made as a way forward:

· A presence in Tobermory, an office or public face.

· Company polo shirts.

· Car stickers.

· A Roadshow in Tobermory or possibly even the AGM?
· Simon, Alexa and Moray agreed to set up a sub group to progress a Roadshow in Tobermory.

· It was agreed that like Iona it would be good to have a Board meeting once a year in Tobermory.

6.6 Training Proposal by a local resident
· Moray briefed the Board on a training proposal put forward by a local resident on micro controllers which included a request for the training room to be used free of charge.  
· The Board suggested offering a Local / Charity Rate for the room hire at An Roth to run the course. Action MF.
6.7 Feedback from DTAS Conference
· Simon updated the Board on the conference and the benefits of attending and the networking opportunities.
· It was agreed that as a Board we should be very proud of what we achieve and that what we do is of significant value
6.8 Preparation for the MICT AGM – 10th November
· The Board agreed to run the AGM at An Roth and follow a similar format as previous years ‘Celebration of Achievement’
· It was also agreed to change October’s Board Meeting to Monday 6th October.

6.9 Approval of Housing Project funding applications
· Helen MacDonald has prepared applications to the following funds to cover the underspend for the Housing Project:
· Gannett Foundation

· Tudor Trust

· Quaker Foundation

· Barrack Trust

· The Board approved Helen to submit the above applications on behalf of the Trust for the Housing Project.

· The Board also approved Richard’s application to the BIG Lottery People in Communities Fund for the Tobermory Light Industrial Park.
7. Steering Group Reports
7.1 MESS 
· A brief update was given across all 3 MESS shops.
· A proposal was put forward to look into increasing the Tobermory shop space for 2015.
7.2 Ulva Ferry LDO
· The Steering Group are looking at the next items on the Development Plan.
· The full funding package for the 2nd and 50% for the 3rd years of the post has not yet been confirmed by Scottish Government to HIE; although there has been an offer of help from HIE to investigate possible options.

7.3 Ulva Ferry Housing Partnership
· A brief update was given on the recent UFHP Meeting.

7.4 Ulva Ferry Pontoon
· Simon attended the latest Pontoon Meeting which highlighted a few hurdles but overall was very positive.

· Cally had expressed her appreciation for Simon’s support on the project.
· Suggestion has been made to make the pontoon opening across several stages to allow for some income generation in the initial stages.

7.5 Ranger Service

· Maureen highlighted the possibility of some further income through the Geocaching.
· The Board Thanked Rachel for her efforts at the Sea Eagle hide for this season.

· The Rangers are currently looking into producing a Village Walks leaflet for each village across Mull & Iona.

7.6 Sea Eagle Partnership
· Although the visitor numbers were down slightly for 2014 the feedback from the hide was very positive with a general appreciation of all the workers at the hide.
· The hide received a Green Tourism Gold Award for 2014 and is also a finalist in the RSPB Nature of Scotland Awards.

· A final Partnership Meeting has been scheduled for the 12th September at An Roth.

7.7 Long Distance Path & Viewpoint Project
· SNH are currently carrying out a route options appraisal.
· A Project Officer is now in post to put together a fundraising package to progress the project.

7.8 Community Broadband

· The invitation to tender is still a work in progress but all agreed that it is now a better document.
· Community Broadband Scotland is seeking agreement in principle to fund a full time Project Manager to take the project forward.

· Simon Thomasson declared an expression of interest as a possible candidate for the full time post.

· The Board made a formal resolution to secure the funding for the post.

· Proposed by CB and Seconded AR

7.9 SMI – No update 
7.10 Garmony Hydro

· The Planning Constraints have now been removed.
· The Board expressed their Thanks to Richard and Laura for the presentations and organisation of the recent Green Energy Mull AGM.

· Moray confirmed that there are now 8 Directors on the Green Energy Mull Board.

7.11 Energy Advisor
· The Energy Advisors have expressed their frustrations with the project.
· The Board made a formal resolution to support the preparation of an application to the Climate Challenge Fund to extend the project for a further round.

· Proposed by RMcM and Seconded by CC

7.12 Mull Musical Minds

· The Group received a donation cheque of £100.00 from Phil Lane to assist with transport costs for the group.
7.13 Socio Economic Study

· The final draft is now complete and is awaiting Moray to proof read. Action MF
· Moray advised the Board that it was a live document which would need to be updated regularly.
7.14 Light Industrial Park
· A fundraising package is currently being worked on by Richard and applications have been submitted.

8. Discussion Items
8.1 The Issues list was passed due to time restraints
9. Any Other Business 
9.1 MESS Funds Distribution

· Bunessan School Application – £300 Transport costs to take children to the local MOD in Tobermory

· Junior Mod Club - £500 Transport costs to take children to the national MOD

· The Board approved a 50% award towards the transport costs.
10. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.05pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting has been brought forward and 

will be held on Monday 6th October at An Roth Enterprise Centre Craignure
Signed
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